
UNAPPROVED 
                  

SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES                 October 16, 2024 
 
This meeting was called to order by Todd Davidson, Chair, at 6:00 pm at the Town Office in 
Dummerston, Vermont & on Zoom. 
 
Members present: Todd Davidson, Maria Glabach, Tom Nolan, Paul Adler 
Members present on Zoom:  none 
Members absent:  Alex Wilson 
Also present:   Deborah Stanford, Emma Laflam-BCTV.   
Also Present on Zoom:  Maeve Jenks, Jedediah Popp 
 
Minutes:    
On a motion by Paul and second from Tom the Board voted 4-0 to approve the minutes from 
October 2, 2024. 
On a motion by Paul and second from Todd the Board voted 3-0 with Tom abstaining to approve 
the minutes from October 9, 2024 budget work session. 
 
Warrants: 
On a motion by Maria and second from Paul the Board voted 4-0 to approve the payment of 
warrants 8, 8P & Conservation Commission #4. 
 
ARPA Funding:  
Previously, $4000.00 was allocated for chimney repairs at the Town Garage.  These funds were 
not needed and should be added back into remaining money to be allocated. 
 
Public Comments:  
(moved up in the agenda) 
The Board spoke with Maeve & Jedediah with the Recreation Board regarding vetting and 
fingerprinting volunteers.  The Recreation Board is looking for guidance.  The Selectboard 
looked into the process and will forward the information received from the School District and 
Sheriff’s Department to them.  The Rec Board will create their own policy for the Selectboard to 
review at the next meeting. 
 
Road Foreman’s Report:   None 
 
Correspondence for Information:  No discussion 
 
Correspondence for Discussion and/or Action:  
The Board received an email complaint regarding a camper at the Covered Bridge.  This has 
been taken care of. 
 
 
 
 



New Business:  
Salmon Brook Erosion, Emergency Watershed Protection Program:  No RFP engineering bids 
were received.  The State looked at the Jim Boyd Road site on 10/3 to come up with an 
acceptable plan to go out to bid for the work to be completed.  The Board has not heard back 
from the State.  Todd will contact them. 
 
(added to the agenda) 
On a motion by Maria and second from Tom the Board voted 4-0 to approve the Vendor License 
requests from Diane Holden and Shirley Lanphear to use the Covered Bridge parking lot on 
October 19 & 20, 2024. 
 
Paul reported that he is receiving complaints about speeding around Town.  He contacted the 
Sheriff’s Department to see about possible solutions.  This will be added to the next meeting 
agenda. 
 
Unfinished Business:  none 
 
There being no other business to come before the Board, Maria made the motion and second 
from Paul, the meeting adjourned at 6:21 pm. 
 
 
________________________________ 
Approved 
 
_______________________________ 
Todd Davidson, Chair 
 
_____________________________ 
Alex Wilson, Vice-Chair 
 
 
 
Submitted by Maria Glabach, Clerk 


